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HR EMPLOYEE SERVICE CENTER 

The GME Office may be able to direct you in HR requests as needed, and can often provide 

needed services.  Please first contact the GME office (gme.office@vumc.org) with any general 

questions. 

If there are questions that the GME office cannot answer or for which a House Staff wishes 

to contact HR primarily, questions to HR can be directed to the Employee Service Center at (615) 

343-7000 or Human.resources.vumc@vumc.org or visit their website: https://hr.vumc.org/esc/ 
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